
 

 

 

 CRC Informs 
May 2022 

 

 
 

 

MNSURE: TAX FILING STATUS CHANGE FOR ADULT 

CHILDREN  

 

Tips: 

• If the adult child still lives with 
their parents but is no longer 
claimed as a dependent, the 
parent and adult child both need 
to report the tax filing status 
change. 

• To report the change, the adult 
child and the parent must attest 
that the child will be filing taxes 
independently. 

• If they still live in the same 
household, MNsure cannot 
remove an adult child from an 
existing application. 

• A tax filing status change cannot 
be completed until both parties 
attest to the tax filing status 
change. 

 

 

Reporting the change: 

If the assister has both the parent 
and adult child in the office, the 
changes can be reported online. 

If the assister only has the adult child 
or parent in the office, report the 
change online for the individual who 
is in the office. 

Examples: 

• Adult child moves away for 
college. 

• Adult child graduates and starts 
working, but still lives at home. 

*Important note: Tax returns must match 
tax filing status in the MNsure application or 
you may be responsible for repaying costs 
of medical care.* 

 
 

To report MNsure changes 
consumers can: 

 
 

1. Call the MNsure  
Contact Center 
855-366-7873 
 

2. Call their county of 
residence if they are 
covered by Medical 
Assistance 
 

3. Call MinnesotaCare  
800-657-3672 

 

 

 
  

Find more information here: 

MNsure Tax Filing Status Change Report 
Information 

  Contact CRC staff with 
questions or to report 

changes:  
218-333-0880 

https://www.mnsure.org/current-customers/manage-account/report-change/private/tax-filer.jsp
https://www.mnsure.org/current-customers/manage-account/report-change/private/tax-filer.jsp


 

 

 

 
 



 

      

Community Resource Connections 

716 Paul Bunyan Dr NW 

Bemidji, MN 56601 

 

We are here to help! 

218-333-0880 

www.crcinform.org 

 

  

 

 

Working Together for Area Seniors 

Senior Linkage Line, Legal Services of Northwest MN & Community Resource Connections 

 

This month Senior Linkage Line staff started outreach services in Bemidji after a 2-year 
interruption due to Covid-19. Traveling from Warren and Crookston, staff previously met with 

Seniors on the Bemidji Sanford Health campus. Starting this month, staff will meet with consumers 

at the Community Resource Connections' office located at 716 Paul Bunyan Drive NW Bemidji 

MN 56601 BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. 

The change in meeting location is due to several factors. As the Sanford campus continues to grow, 

consistent meeting space and easy access meeting locations have been challenging. As well, there 
are advantages for Seniors working on Medicare enrollment to engage with staff of Community 

Resource Connections who are able to provide local resource information and assistance with 

public program applications. 

The addition of a third agency, Legal Services of Northwest Minnesota, adds another benefit for 

Seniors who are struggling with legal concerns surrounding scams, family law issues, and financial 

vulnerabilities. 

To schedule an appointment in Bemidji with a Senior Linkage Line representative call  

1-800-333-2433. Indicate that you want to meet in person with an outreach worker in Bemidji. 

    

 

 

 

https://www.crcinform.org/


 


